               Minutes of April 3, 2013 Meeting 

                                       Citizen Advisory Committee.  

                                                City of Visalia                                                      

The regular meeting of the CAC was called to order by Vice Chairman Luke Feldstein at 5:30 pm.    
The following members were present: 

Members present: Betty McNutt, Tom Gordon, Faye Zeeb, Kris Bruce, Sean Mulhair, Diane Biehle, Laura Flores, Luke Feldstien, Nathan Hernandez, Dave Beatie, Dirk Holkeboer, Suzanne Moore

Members not present:  Matt Ainley, Andrew Miller, Josh Miller 

Alternates present: Stephan Bonville, Joe Eiben, David Elizarraraz
Public comment:  None present.  
Faye Zeeb made a motion, 2nd by Tom Gordon that the minutes be accepted as presented.      
Diane Biehle made a motion, 2nd by Tom Gordon that we accept the recommendation of the Waterways and Trails Committee and approve Dave Allen as a regular member.  Motion passed.  
Rhonda Haynes with the Community Development Dept. presented to the Committee the draft 2013-2014 Action Plan and the HOME fund Home Acquisition Program. Tom Gordon and Diane Biehle voiced their wishes to see the City re-establish the mobile home repair program and/or the safety equipment installation program for seniors.  After discussion by the full committee Tom made a motion that the CAC accept the Draft Action Plan as presented with $15,000.00 to go to senior assistance and small home repairs.  2nd by Diane Biehle.  1 abstention.  Motion passed. 
Committees:
POS – Eric presented the committee report for chairman Josh Miller.  He noted that a question on the split trash can had been added by the Council.  Discussion by the CAC brought up concerns on cost and space.  Survey has been scheduled for Saturday, 4/27.  A sign up sheet was passed.  We will have both locally grown nuts and olive oil for give-aways this year 

Non-profit – Chairman Nathan Hernandez reported that they are waiting to hear from the Council on the dollar amount that will be available this year.  A report from the Grantees detailing their uses of the funds for last year should be available soon.  
CDBG – no report.   

Tom Gordon mentioned that perhaps a question about pavement management should be on the POS.  He is also concerned about the pot holes and rough railway crossing around town.  It was mentioned that the VPD and the Visalia Unified are working on a public safety update. Dirk Holkeboer suggested that Code Enforcement needs to do a better job of enforcing the Sign Ordinance.  Eric reported that the City Council has directed the Staff to look into the signs in town

 There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:59 pm.    
Respectfully Submitted, 

Betty McNutt, Secretary

